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	MINUTES

Meeting Title: PRENO GENERAL MEETING
Monday 10th October 2005 at 6.00pm – 8.00pm
Venue: The Cathedral Discovery Centre, St Edmund Hse, Edinburgh Rd, Portsmouth PO1 3QA


	Present:-    
PRENO Committee:-           
Jatin Patel – Chair and PASCO
Martin Evans – Vice Chair & Portsmouth City Council Strategy Unit
Marie Costa – Portsmouth Multicultural Group
John Campbell – Acting Divisional Commander, Hampshire Police
Donna Simpson – Caribbean Islands Association
Janet Pitt - EMAS
PRENO Staff:-
Tunde Bright-Davies – PRENO Manager
Sonya Newton – PRENO Training & Audit Officer 
Soraya Ciccarone – PRENO Info & Admin Support (Minutes)  
BME Organisations:-  
Moznu Khandaker – Community Language Resource Project 
Service Provider Organisations:-
Ahmed Sasso – Hampshire Black Police Association 
Carey Owen – Portsmouth CHAT
Terry Carter – Fratton Neighbourhood Forum
Margaret Geary - Strategic Director, PCC Health, Housing & Social Care 
Rod McLean – PCC Community Health 
Claire Pond – Primary Care Trust 
Christine Carter – Gosport Borough Council
Sue Middleton - Portsmouth City Council Leisure Services
Ahmed Sasso – Hampshire Black Police Association 

Ken Dobson – School Governors Forum
Mandy Lindley – PCC Voluntary Sector Unit
Paula Bray – Portsmouth Combined Court
Richard Osborne – Ministry of Defence

Ruth Duncan – EMAS

            

	1. Apologies:   Arlene St. John-Mosse, Andrew Mason, Fontaine Muyembe, Roshonara Reza, Abdul Kadir, Susan Newcome, Jane Day, Florise Elliott, Linda Collins, Jackie Buckley, Barbara O’Sullivan, Po Ching, Jane Cardy,  Kate English, Sally Jackson, Glenis Massey, Roger Battersbury, Alexandra Muir-Mackenzie, Lynne Rigby, Deborah He,                    Roopa Master-Coles, Carol Cooper, Linda Davey & Aysha Rahman


	Item 
2.

2.1
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.
8.
9.
10.

11.


	Welcome & Introductions

The new Chair, Jatin Patel, introduced himself and welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Unfortunately, because there are not enough of the PRENO Committee members present it will not be possible to be quorate on items 2) Approval of Minutes of General Meeting 25/05/05 and 2.1) Matters Arising from the General Meeting Minutes 25/05/05.  These agenda items will be addressed at the next General Meeting on 12th December.    
Also as it is Ramadan, for those present who will be breaking their fast at 6.27pm this evening, the meeting will now resume at 6.30pm in order to allow for a comfort break.  
Approval of Minutes of General Meeting 25/05/05
Deferred to next General Meeting.  
Matters Arising from the General Meeting Minutes – 25/05/05 
Deferred to next General Meeting.  
Introducing New Committee Members

After resuming the meeting at 6.30pm JP introduced Donna Simpson from the Caribbean Islands Association. 

 Black History Month 
Sonya Newton, PRENO Training & Audit Officer, said that Portsmouth has an extensive programme of events taking place for October’s Black History Month.  Since January 2005 PRENO has been involved in a monthly Black History Month Steering Group meeting.  PRENO has sought to actively promote this event.  Earlier in the summer, with a lot of hard work, PRENO managed to help secure a total of £17K of Arts Council of England funding for three of our member groups (Portsmouth African Women’s Forum, Portsmouth Francophone Space and the Caribbean Islands Association).  This funding has ensured that these groups have been able to put on events for Black History Month.  

SN asked everyone to support these events many of which are free.  

On the 28th October the Portsmouth African Women’s Forum are hosting 
Toyaiarts (An African drumming and dance show) at the Theatre Royal.

PRENO had also attended the launch of the MOD’s ‘We Were There’ exhibition celebrating the contribution made to our defence by military and civilian personnel from the then British Empire at Action Stations in Portsmouth’s Historic Dockyard.  
SN asked JPitt if Black History Month could also be promoted within schools.  

Sue Middleton added about the Black History Month quiz.  There are two age groups 16 and under and 17 and over and the closing date for this is 30th November 2005.          
GOSE Change-Up Update  (Powerpoint Presentation)
TBD gave a brief update on Change Up explaining surveys and consultation to:-  1) Communities of BME, Faith, Asylum Seeker, refugee and traveller groups.  2) Frontline Organisations made up of and serving these communities.  3) Infrastructure organisations who support the frontline organisations in the service delivery to the above mentioned communities.  

[image: image1.emf]CHANGE UP - Up-date 

SURVEYS and 

CONSULTATION
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CONSULTATION



Change Up funding for 10 community 

champions to attend consultation training.



Effective consultation about the services 

they receive/would like to receive from 

their frontline community organisations



Identify capacity and resource issues
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

BME ORGANISATIONS



FAITH GROUPS



ASYLUM SEEKER & REFUGEES



TRAVELLOR GROUPS

The survey asks how groups are supported by 

the organisations (infrastructure) that are 

there to help them

   
[image: image4.emf]SAMPLE OF QUESTIONS



Services accessed from infrastructure 

organisations.



Which infrastructure organisations



Type of services



Do you network and how



IT resources and support



Funding



Governance  
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SURVEYS



Research the organisations that provide 

support, information and resources to 

community groups as opposed to individuals.



To find out if their services are accessed 

by the groups that are often ‘overlooked’



Do they have an equality framework to 

work within? 

     
[image: image6.emf]SAMPLE OF QUESTIONS



How many BME, faith, traveller, asylum & 

refugee groups use your services



Do you have staff /volunteers / committee 

members from any of these groups in your 

organisation?



Are resources for these groups included in 

your services/strategic plan?



Specific training for/by these groups?



Funding, feedback and evaluation
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

To identify areas in need of improvement.



To make recommendations to improve the 

areas that are identified.



This will be put into a report called the 

Infrastructure development plan…IDP 
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

PRENO will be contacting frontline 

organisations this week to begin the 

surveys



The surveys should take approximately 90 

minutes



Frontline organisations will be paid for 

their time.
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

PRENO will be contacting infrastructure 

organisations late October to begin the 

surveys



The surveys should take approximately 90 

minutes



Consultation training will commence at the 

beginning of November.
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

PRENO members and Change Up 

stakeholders are strongly encouraged to 

give input.



Please contact the PRENO office on:

023 92 877 189, or email  

tunde@preno.org.uk. 


Thank you for Listening
Your questions please?
JPitt asked for clarification between Frontline and Infrastructure groups.

TBD explained that frontline groups were essentially voluntary community groups which deliver services to their individual members (i.e. BME groups) and that Infrastructure groups serve the frontline groups.  They help them serve their members in a variety of ways and provide the necessary  resources.  
JPatel thanked TBD for her presentation.

Treasurers Quarterly Financial Report  
JP apologised that the new PRENO Treasurer, Abdul Kadir, could not be present this evening and asked everyone to look at the PRENO Big Lottery Budget report (handed out at the front desk when people signed-in) and report back with any queries or questions they may have. 
NHS Consultation – Community Health & Care Services – ‘Your Health, Your Care, Your Say’ 
Claire Pond, Public Involvement and Communications Manager, Portsmouth City Teaching Primary Care Trust addressed the floor and said that the Department of Health was working on a project to have the publics view on 
the NHS and the services it offers.  A survey (Your health, Your Care, Your Say) has been produced which can be accessed on-line.  This survey asks many questions and has five main sections (How can we help you take care of yourself, When you need help-how, when, where and from whom do you want to get it? Making decisions, Priorities for the future and About you).  The last section on demographics actually asks about the respondents taking part in order to get a clearer picture.  
The survey is also available in Arabic, Bengali, French, Gujarati, Polish, Portuguese, Punjabi, Somali, Tamil, Turkish and Urdu.  It will also be available in Russian and Cantonese shortly.  Ten copies in Bengali will be left with the PRENO team tonight.  

JPitt requested copies of the survey in Polish and all available languages.  

The closing date for this is 18th November.  When completed the survey should be sent back to:-  Citizens Survey, FREEPOST, ANG 40150, Grays RM20 3ZY.
If anyone requires further information/advice please contact Claire Pond on Portsmouth 023 92 835154.   

General Medical Council – CP then said that the General Medical Council which acts as a monitor for family doctors will be producing guidelines on how GP’s should act towards patients of all backgrounds.  A thirty page booklet has been produced.  This can be accessed on line at:-

www.gmc-uk.org listed on the front page is ‘Good medical practice consultation now available on line’. Click onto this to view the consultation document.  Alternatively, call The Standards and Ethnics Team on 0207 1895404 who will be able to send a copy or answer any queries.

JPatel wished to see a copy of this and said how difficult it was for some BME’s to get access to a GP and some were having to go privately.  

TBD added that she had completed the survey (Your health, Your Care, Your Say) and felt that this was not inclusive as by being on-line was not accessible unless people had internet access.  TBD did urge people to complete this questionnaire though if possible.  

CPond said that Southampton do have a walk-in medical centre and the same is needed for Portsmouth.  Margaret Geary added that a private company are looking into this possibility.         
PRENO Future Training Opportunities for BMEC
TBD reported that PRENO had been actively involved in training in partnership with a number of other providers.  This has all gone well.

Partnership training with ALPS will take place early next year to deliver training around Committee skills.  There are also some places left on the consultation training course for the BMEC including faith, traveller, and refugee groups if anyone is interested.  

SNewton, PRENO Training & Audit Officer, has recently worked in partnership with Newbury College for a well attended Newsletter production course and also a Food Hygiene course which was conducted in partnership with Pride in Pompey and was also well attended. 

Government Strategy to Increase Race Equality and Community Cohesion

On 13th September TBD was invited to attend a Race Equality and Community Cohesion event in London.  TBD felt that current government strategy mirrored objectives that had been identified at the PRENO Race Conference in October 2004 as shown in the slides below.    

[image: image11.emf]RACE EQUALITY & 

COMMUNITY 

COHESION

Delivered by 

Helen Edwards

– Director General for 

Communities Group, Home Office

Governments strategy to increase 

race equality & community cohesion
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CONFERENCE 



EDUCATION



HEALTH



EMPLOYEMENT



HOUSING



CRIME



[image: image13.emf]GOVERNMENT STRATEGRY

AREAS FOR IMPROVEMENT:



EDUCATION



LABOUR MARKET



HEALTH



HOUSING



POLICING AND THE CRIMINAL 

JUSTICE SYSTEM

   
[image: image14.emf]GOVERNMENT STRATEGRY



Education - improve teaching of ESOL and 

increase the recruitment of minority 

teachers by 9%. Aim High – focus on BMEC



Labour market – More tailored support for 

BMEC. Promote RE and diversity in 

organisations that supply public bodies



Health – 3 year plan ‘Race for Health’ to 

reduce all health inequalities, and take 

particular action to tackle inequalities 

experienced by BMEC.
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

Housing – FACT – members of nearly all 

BME groups are more likely to live in poor 

condition housing



Governments aim is to ensure equal access 

to public and private sector housing across 

all communities.



Social landlords monitored to see how 

effectively they are fulfilling their duties to 

address discrimination in access to and 

quality of housing 
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

Policing and the criminal justice system –

specific target to achieve an increase in the 

proportion of BMEC who believe that the 

police and justice related agencies treat all 

races fairly 



The Association of Police Officers has 

banned staff from joining the BNP, Combat 

18 and the National Front. 



A race equality action plan will be 

developed to address employment issues
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

Crown prosecution system – FACT 

people from some BME groups are 

more likely to be held in custody than 

their white counterparts. 



Prison services – 5 year plan to train 

staff to combat racism



Immigration holding centres – all 

15,000 staff will undergo diversity 

training over the next 2 years.  

   
[image: image18.emf]COMMUNITY COHESION



Helping people from all sections of 

society to understand and celebrate 

the contribution made by a range of 

cultures to Britain.



All groups having a stake in society 

and influence political decisions



Active learning citizen initiative 

promoting CEHR – Commission of 

Equality and Human rights
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

Helping to ensure that racism is 

unacceptable



Improve the way police handle 

reports or racist and religiously 

motivated incidents



Ensure vigorous prosecution of racially 

and religiously aggravated offences



Marginalising extremists who stir up 

hatred

   
[image: image20.emf]Achievable? Measurable?



Annual review of strategy commitments



Report on progress in 2006



Feedback form partners and stake holders



WE ARE THE STAKEHOLDERS



PRENO will be looking to YOU to consult in 

these areas….yet again

  
TBD showed everyone a copy of the Home Office booklet ‘Improving Opportunity, Strengthening Society: The Government’s strategy to increase race equality and community cohesion’ and said more were available from the PRENO office.  
TBD said that institutional racism was still evident within education.  This led onto announcing that a Careers Fair will be organised for February 2006 in partnership with Portsmouth College and Aim High.    
Racial discrimination is also still evident.  From a CPS two year study this showed that with some crimes heavier sentencing had been evident for BMEs.  

Concerning community cohesion more community ambassadors are needed.  

There is also a need for younger reps from the various BME communities.

TBD then mentioned the Active Citizen celebration that she had also recently attended in London.  This event celebrated projects by young people from schools and youth groups from England, Scotland, Wales and Ireland.  The organisers of this event, Impetus, would like to work on the Citizenship Project which focuses on Human Rights and Equality in Portsmouth.          
Questions/Issues 

JPitt asked how many people had attended this event?  TBD responded that there had been about 50 from the SE region and that the attendance list was available from TBD.  SEREN (S.E. Race Equality Network) has now been replaced by SIPSE (South Inclusion Partnership S.E.)  

MGeary enquired if any distinction had been made between Community cohesion and race equality?  
JPitt enquired if this was Education Government strategy?  TBD said that it was.  JP suggested that if this was a national strategy then local authorities should be able to home in on this too.  TBD said that the Government does want Education monitoring and funding will be available.        
JPitt is not sure that there are 9% BME teaching staff in Portsmouth schools at present.  JPitt and JPatel would both like to see a copy of this document.  JPitt also suggested that if this document were widely available for PRENO members to read then everyone could meet back at a later date to discuss the main issues.     

Any Other Business
TBD asked if anyone present had any other business?  There was none reported from the floor.
Stakeholders Meetings

TBD reported that PARS, Refugee Action and PRENO were planning to start-up Stakeholder meetings again soon.  The first meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 9th November at 10am to 12 noon at the Navigators Resource Centre, Isambard Brunel Road, Portsmouth.

The Future of Transport for Portsmouth       
A conference being organised by PCC, City Growth, Portsmouth Community Network and PCCS on the ‘Future of Transport for Portsmouth’ is due to be held on Monday 31st October from 1pm to 4pm at the Third Floor Arts Centre,Central Library, Guildhall Square, Portsmouth.  For further details please contact Shelley Price at PCCS on 023 92 827110.

Congratulations to Ahmed Sasso – Hampshire Black Police Association    
Sadly for PRENO...!! Ahmed has recently gained a new post as General Secretary for the National Black Police Association.  This will mean that Ahmed will be based in London and will sadly be unable to attend PRENO events.  Ahmed will be replaced by another officer in due course and PRENO will update you when we find out more.  PRENO would like to take this opportunity to thank Ahmed for all the support he has given PRENO.  Many congratulations to Ahmed from the PRENO Team and PRENO members.  
Dates for your Diaries 
PRENO General Meeting – Monday 12th December 2005 at 6.00pm

Venue:  Room F, 3rd Floor, Central Library, Guildhall Square,   Portsmouth PO1 2DX.  
TBD said that we will be using a different venue for the next meeting and as it is the last meeting before Christmas mulled wine and mince pies will be on offer for all our valued members.    

JP thanked everyone for attending.

	Action
Action
Action
Action
Action
Action
Action
Action


	
	The Meeting ended at7.50pm.  
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